
Message Sent: 2/16/2022 
                                     

    

 

Transportation 
 

Attention Transportation Providers: Zero-Fill 
Claims After Medicare Must Be Submitted 
Electronically 

 

 

 
Contact Details: 

1-800-343-9000 
emednyalert@gdit.com 

 

 

 

Claims submitted to Medicaid after Medicare, when Medicare does not 
cover the service and you are zero-filling, must be billed electronically. If 
you are billing Medicaid using paper Claim Form A, and submitting zero-
fill reimbursement from Medicare, these claims will be denied edit 00152- 
(Recipient Has Medicare, No Medicare Present). 
 
Transportation providers must submit zero-filled claims with Medicare 
involvement electronically, either using the appropriate CARC from 
Medicare, or entering a non-covered charge. Medicaid uses the CARC or 
non-covered charge in claims processing to ensure proper payment. 
CARCs and non-covered charges cannot be submitted on a Medicaid 
paper claim submission appropriately. For proper payment, it is best to 
bill electronically with the supplied CARC. 
 
Transportation providers may bill electronically via EPACES or X-12 
837P. For more information on how to bill claims on our free, online web 
based application called ePACES, please see our Self Help Section of 
emedny.org, found here: https://www.emedny.org/selfhelp/index.aspx 
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If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or 
 materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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